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Notice of Upcoming Procurements – Mill Cove Ferry Service Project 

09.12.2024 

 

It has come to the attention of the Halifax Regional Municipality  
(HRM) that there is confusion regarding the status of procurement for HRM’s 
electric ferries and associated infrastructure. 

HRM has not made an award for the design or construction of any electric ferries 
for HRM or for related infrastructure. HRM is working on the solicitation packages 
affiliated with the Mill Cove Ferry Service project which will be released for 
market response in the coming months through HRM’s online bidding platform, 
Bids and Tenders (https://halifax.bidsandtenders.ca). 

This notice does not: 

• commit HRM to issue the procurement; 
• restrict HRM to a particular procurement approach; 
• constitute a call for tender; or 
• create any contractual or other legal obligation owed to any potential 

supplier by HRM. 

 
Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the content of this letter, 
please contact the undersigned. 
 
 
Erin MacDonald 

Portfolio Manager - Procurement 
Finance and Asset Management 
Halifax Regional Municipality 
Email  macdoner@halifax.ca 

Questions about the Halifax Regional Municipality’s procurement practices 
should be directed to the Procurement division via email to procure@halifax.ca 
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General Information on the municipality’s procurement policies and processes 
can be accessed on Halifax Regional Municipality’s Procurement webpage. 

https://www.halifax.ca/business/doing-business-halifax/procurement
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